
From: Soura, Christian
To: Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>

Pitts, Ted <TedPitts@gov.sc.gov>
CC: Stirling, Bryan <BryanStirling@gov.sc.gov>

Baker, Josh <JoshBaker@gov.sc.gov>
Date: 12/12/2012 12:16:23 PM

Subject: RE: Plan of Action for 2013 Legislative Tracking

Can it be next Thursday - will everyone still be in town? I don't really have time to wade through this 
prior to the budget release.
 

CLS
 

Christian L. Soura
 
Deputy Chief of Staff
 

(803) 543-0792
 
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 

-----Original Message-----
 
From: Veldran, Katherine 
 
Sent: Wednesday, December 12, 2012 12:16 PM
 
To: Pitts, Ted; Soura, Christian
 
Cc: Stirling, Bryan; Baker, Josh
 
Subject: Plan of Action for 2013 Legislative Tracking
 

Ted and Christian, 
 
Can we coordinate a meeting with the policy and legislative shops to discuss bill tracking for the 2013 
session? 
 
Please let me know if I can help coordinate and/or prepare for this meeting.
 
Thank you, 
 
Katherine 
 

Katherine F. Veldran
 
Legislative Liaison | Office of Governor Nikki Haley
 
O: 803-734-5124 | C: 803-767-7583
 
KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
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